NEWINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
REPORT TO EXTERNAL AUDITOR 2017-18
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In carrying out the internal audit of Newington Parish Council (located in the area of Folkestone & Hythe DC) for the year ended 31 March 2018 I encountered a situation which I feel obliged to report to yourselves. 

As a result of my audit and my discussion with the current Clerk I was able to answer ‘YES” to the relevant questions contained in the Internal Audit Annual Report (AIAR) 2017-18 except for items C and G where my answer was “NO”. 

Your report to this Council for 2016-17 was heavily qualified with five except for items and three emphasis of matter items. Some of these will trigger “NO” responses to assertions in the 2017-18 Governance Statement.

I have discussed the 2017-18 Governance Statement with the current Clerk, in post from April 2018, and am aware of the areas which will generate a “NO” response. 

From my perspective as the new internal auditor, the audit presents as one with incomplete records. The Clerk in post at the start of the 2017-18 accounting year, left in October 2017 and has not handed over all the parish records to the successor clerk. The successor Clerk, acting in a temporary capacity, has also resigned (effective April 2018) and handed everything received to the current Clerk. I have not carried out any work relating to 2016-17 except to verify the end of year cash balance to the bank.



The reasons for the No answers on the AIAR are set out below:


Box C Risk Management
With missing records and a series of inherited problems the successor Clerk did not carry out any risk review during his period of office.  I was unable to find any evidence that the first Clerk or the Council had considered risk during the first half of the 2017-18 financial year.

I have discussed this problem with the current Clerk and a risk review will be undertaken during 2018-19. I intend to review this as part of my 2018-19 audit.


Box G Payroll:
The Council has had two Clerks during the 2017-18 financial year. I am informed that the first Clerk, in office from April to October 2017, was paid gross and not under PAYE. The second Clerk, in post from November to March, did deduct tax at Basic Rate.  National Insurance would not be applicable given the salary rates of both clerks.

In my view this means that the Council had failed to carry out its duties as an employer in respect of income tax being properly applied and is why I answered “No” to Box G in section 4 of the annual return.

Newington PC is the employer of its clerk and is liable for any error in tax and national insurance. HM Revenue & Customs would be entitled to seek redress and levy penalties on the Council should any errors have occurred.

Both the successor Clerk and the Current Clerk have acted correctly in respect of Clerk salary being paid under PAYE. The problem is no longer present. 

Lionel Robbins
Independent Internal Auditor
23 June 2018
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